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ICYMI: Heller Secures Fish and Wildlife Nominee’s Commitment to Help Prevent a Sage Grouse Listing

(Washington, D.C.) – At today’s Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee hearing on pending Department of Interior nominations, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) discussed Nevada’s Sage Grouse recovery efforts with Assistant Secretary for Fish and Wildlife and Parks nominee Ms. Rhea S. Suh.  In that exchange, Suh committed to working closely with Heller on a discussion draft that will support the State of Nevada’s efforts to address threats to Sage Grouse and its habitat.
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Summary

“To-date, BLM and Fish & Wildlife have played a major role in Nevada’s Sagebrush Ecosystem Council. If you are confirmed as Assistant Secretary, you will play an integral role in any potential action the Department of Interior takes regarding the sage-grouse.  Can you assure me the agencies under your purview will devote the time and resources necessary to work collaboratively with me and my State to avoid an ESA listing?” asked Heller.
To which Ms. Suh responded, “I absolutely will commit, if confirmed, to making this a top priority to working across our jurisdictional lines, both with the Fish and Wildlife Services and with the Bureau of Land Management…to approach this enormous problem and to make sure that we have the resources to address it appropriately.”
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